
 

 

 

PETERBOROUGH ARCHITECTURAL 
CONSERVATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE  

CITY OF PETERBOROUGH 
JUNE 8, 2010 

 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF PETERBOROUGH ARCHITECTURAL 
CONSERVATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE HELD ON JUNE 8, 2010 IN 
THE CITY BOARD ROOM, CITY HALL 
 
The meeting of Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee was 
called to order at 7:08 p.m. in the City Board Room, City Hall.  
 
Present  
Ivan Bateman 
Peer Christensen 
Geoffrey Eve, Chair 
Chris Gooderham 
Dean Jeffrey 
Sue McGregor-Hunter 
Andre Vallillee 
Gordon Young  
Councillor Pappas  
 
Guests 
Mary Lavery, Peterborough Historical Society 
 
Staff 
Becky Rogers, Manager, Arts, Culture & Heritage Division 
Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator 
Ben Dick, Municipal Cultural Planning Researcher 
Kevin Arjoon, Deputy City Clerk  
 

Minutes – May 11, 2010 
 
Moved by Gordon Young 
 
That the minutes of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory 
Committee meeting held on May 11, 2010 be approved.  
  
“CARRIED” 
 
 

Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest.  
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Heritage Resources Coordinator  
Report PACAC10-018 
Heritage Preservation Office Report 
 
Moved by Peer Christensen 

 
That the PACAC approve the recommendation outlined in Report PACAC10-018, 
dated June 8, 2010, of the Heritage Resources Coordinator, as follows: 
 
That the Heritage Preservation Office report with respect to the monthly activities 
of the Heritage Preservation Office for May 2010, be received for information. 
 
“CARRIED” 

 
 
Committee provided direction that Sue McGregor-Hunter attend the June 14, 2010 
Council meeting to provide the PACAC perspective on the Lawn Bowling Club matter to 
Council. 
 
 
Other Business   
 

Cenotaph Advisory Committee Appointment  
 
Moved by Sue McGregor-Hunter 

 
That Ivan Bateman be appointed to the Cenotaph Advisory Committee, as the 
Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee representative, for 
2010.  

 
“CARRIED”  

 
 
Michael Townsend 
 
Committee expressed sympathy for the loss of Michael Townsend, and discussed his 
contribution to the Peterborough Historical Society and PACAC. Committee provided 
direction, that the Chair should send a letter to Michael Townsend’s family, conveying 
the Committee’s condolences.  

 
 
Scale house on Water Street 
 
Gord Young enquired about the Scale House, on Water Street. Erik Hanson, Heritage 
Resources Coordinator provided a brief summary on the Scale House. Discussion 
occurred about establishing a Heritage Register.  

 
Andre Vallillee left the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  
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Adjournment   
 
Moved by Gord Young 
 
That this meeting of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory 
Committee adjourn at 7:35 p.m.  
 
"CARRIED"  
 
 
 

 
 

Kevin Arjoon 
Deputy City Clerk 

 
 
 

 Geoffrey Eve 
Chair 


